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Revelation 19:1-9 Philip A. Muth

THE PROMISE OF COMMUNION"

June 1, 1986

TEXT: Revelation 19:9 ". . . Blessed are those who are

invited to the marriage supper of the Lamb . . . ."

As you can tell from the way the altar is prepared,
today is Communion Sunday. And, in just a few minutes, we
will gather around the Lord's table. For most of us, that
will be a high moment, rich in meaning and full of emotion.
As we take the bread and the cup we discover new meaning to
the words in this morning's scripture reading: "Blessed are
those who are invited to the marriage supper of the Lamb."
But so often whatever happens as we take communion is not
very obvious. It affects us more at the non—conscious levels
of our being than in our conscious minds. And, while that
may add power to this sacred moment, it makes it very
difficult to understand what is happening and almost
impossible to explain it to others. So this morning, before
we come to the Lord's table, I would like us to think
together for a few moments about what communion is and,
specifically, about what it offers those who come with
humble hearts and teachable minds.

To begin with, the service of communion promises a
Presence. The Presence of the living Christ. In one sense,
of course, he is always present. He promised that wherever
two or three are gathered together in his name, there he
would be in the midst of them. And I am not suggesting that
he is any more present in the sacrament. But, for most of
us, there is something very special about communion, and in
those sacred moments we are more present to him. We remember
the story in the last chapter of Luke, how Jesus appeared to
two of his disciples on the road to Emmaus after his
resurrection. At first, however, they did not recognize him.
But, as Luke describes it, "When he was at table with them,
he took the bread and blessed and broke it and gave it to
them. And their eyes were opened, and they recognized him."

I think something like that happens to us, too. We may
not be able to explain or even describe it precisely, but we
know that in receiving communion we< experience Christ's
presence in a very special way, just as- those-discipieydid
at Emmaus. And we sense that something very important*to our
faith is taking place. In the-words of that great communion
hymn:






